
MaryBeth Lindsey 

H -HU 
AUG 1 if 2025 

By I et_ 
From: Beck, Kaitlin <Kaitlin.Beck@shelbycountytn.gov> 

Sent: Thursday, August 14, 2025 1:08 PM lq-D-A2d)2S- U P-O, 5 
To: appellatecourtclerk 

Subject: Docket No. ADM2025-01205 FW: Proposed TSC Rule Change 

Attachments: Order Soliciting Comments to SCT R9 § 10.1-DEADLINE October 13, 2025.pdf 

Warning: Unusual sender 

You don't usually receive emails from this address. Make sure you trust this sender before taking any actions. 

I am writing to oppose the proposed TSC amendment allowing the release of personal information to bar 

associations in the State of Tennessee (Docket No. ADM2025-01205). Should attorneys within the State 

wish to avail themselves of "information that will benefit them and their practice[s]" provided by such 

associations, they are capable of opting in to communications (the current practice). The number of 

subscribing attorneys already on the rolls of these organizations would likely demonstrate that many 

attorneys have already chosen to do so, such that the proposed amendment is unnecessary. 

Furthermore, bar associations would use the information sought to send "unsolicited emails" and make 

"undesired telephone calls" to attorneys who have chosen not to opt in, causing "annoyance" among 

this class of attorneys. (See paras. 9 and 10 of the Petition.) For the foregoing reasons, I would ask the 

Court to DENY the pending petition. 

Respectfully submitted, 

KDB 
Kaitlin D. Beck 
Voicemail I 901-222-2881 
Text I 901-249-0263 

From: Kirk Yoquelet 

Sent: Thursday, August 14, 2025 12:46 PM 

To: Kirk Yoquelet 
Cc: Patrick Frogge ; Chelsea Curtis 

Subject: Proposed TSC Rule Change 

[ This EMAIL was not sent from a Shelby County Government email address. Please use caution. ] 

This proposal does not impact Conference business but may be of interest to attorneys in the Conference. 

Sharing for informational purposes only. 

As outlined in the attached proposal. The TSC previously (2024) changed rules pertaining to what information 

about a licensed attorney is shared with the public by the BPR. This proposal wants to amend this rule again to 

permit Tennessee bar associations to have access to more information than is currently available to the public. 

Again, this does not impact your work but may impact what is shared about your contact information on file with 

the BPR. 

Copied all DPDs and APDs 

Kirk Yoquelet 

1 



re(c)4,ft

Director of Research/Staff Attorney 

TN District Public Defenders Conference 

The Historic Castner-Knott Bldg. 

618 Church Street 

Suite 300 

Nashville, TN 37219 

Office line (615)741-5562 

Direct line (615)741-9895 

Fax (615)741-5568 

kirkoLitleLetfttn.goy 
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